
May Chief’s Report 
.
Two calls to report this month:
1. False alarm on Chippewa Trail, common occurrence. We responded, nothing 

to report.
2. High angle rope rescue at the State Park off of Overlook Trail near the 

maintenance garage. We deployed our ropes team and successfully pulled 
an injured young lady from the shore, up approximately 50’ of very steep 
incline. 

-Regular monthly training for May was an in house class, Fire Inspection Basics, 
put on by Rick Sommerfeld, director of Wi. Dept. of Fire Safety. It was very 
informative and well received. The entire department was involved. In the past, 
the task of fire inspections was performed by only a few members, which can be 
overwhelming. We have changed our tactic and now have a room full of potential 
fire inspectors.  

-We have received all the proper paperwork and secured all the correct 
equipment for our new PWC (personal water craft) Team and will begin training 
immediately. They will work in conjunction with our Dive Team & Drone Team for 
near shore rescue. 

-The Apparatus Committee, put together to manage our fleet, had to postpone 
their May meeting due to a scheduling conflict. Nothing to report, will update next 
month. 

-Our annual SCBA mask fittings will be performed during June. This test is put on 
by on our equipment supplier to be sure our equipment is up to proper standards. 
This involves each firefighter visiting the firehall for 20 minutes throughout the 
day and sitting down to perform a breathing test with a mask while hooked up to 
their monitors to ensure proper fit. They also perform annual service & testing on 
our heavy rescue tools. 

Respectfully,
Tyler Andreas FF #02
Assistant Chief & Training Officer
Dedicated Since ‘94


